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Issued on behalf of Port of Sheerness Ltd. the Statutory Harbour Authority for the River Medway and The Swale 
Telephone calls, VHF radio traffic, CCTV and radar traffic images may be recorded at the Peel Ports Group Port Control Centre. 

 
No. 47 – 2024  
 

THE SWALE – FERRY REACH  

KINGSFERRY BRIDGE - CLOSURES 
Notice is hereby given that: due to scheduled maintenance work, Kingsferry Bridge will be 

closed to all navigation during October/November 2024. Work to complete the replacement 

of wire lifting ropes is due to commence 11th October 2024 with completion expected by 3rd 

November 2024 and will be carried out as per the following schedule. During these periods 

the Kingsferry Bridge will not be able to lift for any marine traffic. The first closure is to 

facilitate inspections of the steelwork ahead of the planned 8 day closure in the Kent schools 

half term week. Any revisions to planned closure dates will be promulgated via an 

amendment to this notice. 

 
KFB Planned Closure Periods (No Bridge Lifts Available) 
 
1930 - Friday 11 October through to 2359 - Saturday 12 October.   
 
2200 - Friday 25 October through to 0500 - Sunday 3 November. 
 
 
 
Admiralty Chart Number 2572 refers. 
 
 
Further information may be obtained from Medway VTS on VHF Channel 74, call sign “Medway VTS” 
or telephone 0151 949 6148 or 0151 949 6650 (Recorded Lines) or from Kingsferry Bridge on VHF 
Channel 10. 
 
 
Marine Operations Department      12th September 2024 

Peel Ports London Medway  


